

## SUPERIOR COURT OF CALIFORNIA COUNTY OF EL DORADO

495 Main Street Placerville, CA 95667

September 18, 2025

RE: Acceptance of Resignation as Chief Probation Officer

Dear Mr. Richart,

On August 8, 2025, I received your notice of resignation and retirement. Your email confirmed your intent to retire effective October 17, 2025. On behalf of the El Dorado County Superior Court (Court) bench, this letter serves as our formal acceptance of your resignation and acknowledgment of your retirement date.

The Court extends its sincere appreciation for your years of dedicated service to El Dorado County. We wish you a fulfilling retirement and continued success in your future endeavors.

As the Court does not maintain your mailing address, the County of El Dorado will forward a hard copy of this acceptance to you on our behalf.

Sincerely,

Vicki Ashworth )
Presiding Judge